MSUO SEPTEMBER 17-24, 1960

C A L E N D A R

Saturday September	17	8:00 a.m.	Registration Student Center Basement
		3:00 p.m.	Open House for Classified Personnel at the Varner's
Sunday September	18	3:00 p.m.	Parents' Convocation Student Center Cafeteria
Monday September	10	8:00 a.m.	Classes begin
	19	12:00 noon	Western Institutions Meeting Faculty Dining Room
		3:00 p.m.	Administrative Group Meeting North Foundation Hall - Room 141
Tuesday September	20	1:00 p.m.	Macomb County Medical Auxiliary Faculty Dining Room
		6:30 p.m.	Guidance Association of Metropolitan Detroit Student Center Cafeteria
Wednesday September		12:00 noon	Deadline for Material for MSUO Staff Bulletin
Thursday September	22	5:00 p.m.	Buffet Dinner Dance Faculty and Freshman Class Meadow Brook Hall

(more)

C A L E N D A R

Friday 3:00 p.m. All-University Picnic September 23 Area East of Student Center

Saturday 9:00 p.m. Get-Acquainted Mixer
September 24 (Record Dance)
Student Center Basement

C A L E N D A R D E T A I L S

REGISTRATION: Students will be registered in the basement of the Student Center beginning at 3 a.m., Saturday. Professors in charge are June Collins, Walter Collins, Galloway, Gherrity, Hammerle, Hetenyi, Matthews, McKay, O'Dowd, Rhode, Schwab, Tafoya and Tomboulian.

OPEN HOUSE: An invitation has been extended to MSUO's classified personnel to attend an Open House at Chancellor and Mrs. Varner's home from 3 to 5 p.m., Saturday. The Varner's residence is on Butler at the corner of Adams Road.

PARENTS' CONVOCATION: The program will be held at 3 p.m., Sunday. Mr. Alexander will preside, Mr. Hoopes will make a few statements, and Mr. Varner will deliver the main address. All faculty members are invited to participate. Members of the Administrative Group and their wives are encouraged to be present.

WESTERN INSTITUTIONS MEETING: A regular weekly meeting of the Western Institutions staff will be held at 12 noon, Monday, in the Faculty Dining Room.

At a meeting September 12, an editorial committee, to be chaired by Professor Burke and comprising Professors Amann and Cherno was appointed. This committee will be responsible for future revisions of course material.

ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP MEETING:: There will be an Administrative Group meeting at 3 p.m., Monday, in Room 141. It was agreed at the September 13 meeting that the Administrative Group meetings would be held each Monday at 3 p.m.

MACOMB COUNTY MEDICAL AUXILIARY: Mr. Varner will speak to the members of the Macomb County Medical Auxiliary at a luncheon meeting at 1 p.m., September 20, in the Faculty Dining Room.

CALENDAR DETAILS

GUIDANCE ASSOCIATION: The Guidance Association of Metropolitan Detroit will meet in the Student Center Cafeteria at
6:30 p.m., September 20, for dinner and a program arranged
by Dr. Hopkins. Members of this group are high school counselors,
and personnel workers in industry and business. Mr. Varner will
speak to them on the development of the University and the future
of MSUO.

MSUO STAFF BULLETIN: The deadline for material for the Staff Bulletin is noon of each Wednesday. Please keep the news coming. Thanks very much for your co-operation.

DINNER DANCE AT MEADOW BROOK: Mr. and Mrs. Alfred G. Wilson have invited the MSUO faculty and freshman class to Meadow Brook Hall at 5 p.m., September 22, for a buffet dinner-dance.

ALL-UNIVERSITY PICNIC: Everyone is invited to an all-University picnic from 3 to 7 p.m., September 23, in the area east of the Student Center. Bring your children and wife or husband. There will be games, including faculty-student contests, trophies, -- and food at bargain prices. Tickets for food can be purchased from Charlie Brown at the Student Center concession stand or at the picnic at 10 cents per item, whether a hamburger, potato salad, or beverage.

GET-ACQUAINTED DANCE: The staff and faculty are invited to attend a record dance at 9 p.m., September 24, in the basement of the Student Center. Tickets are 50¢ and can be purchased from Charlie Brown.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

CULTURAL PROGRAMS: Mr. Straka, chairman of the committee on Cultural Programs, says that the lecture-concert schedule for '60-'61 will be in the hands of the faculty and students early in the week.

UNIVERSITY BOOKSTORE: Manager Louise Landon announces that the University Bookstore will be open evening hours until 7:30 on a permanent basis starting Monday.

(more)

ANNOUNCEMENTS

MATH CONFERENCE: On September 13, Messrs, McKay, Wisner, Hetenyi, and Pope met with a committee from the Pontiac School District to discuss a suggestion for training future secondary school math teachers. The plan would provide for the teaching to high school classes of selected topics by future teachers at various times throughout their four years in college, probably a total of thirty or forty times. Regular teachers would sit it, turning in reports to MSUO with comments and suggestions. The next step is to obtain approval of secondary school principals.

WESTERN INSTITUTIONS: At a meeting of the Western Institutions staff September 12, an editorial committee to be chaired by Professor Burke and comprising Professors Amann and Cherno was appointed. This committee will be responsible for future revision of course material.

THE ARTS: The processing of a visual arts slide collection was begun this month by student assistants Elizabeth d'Argy, Genevieve d'Arcy, Shelagh O'Rourke, and Vivian Rusch.
Mr. Galloway and Mrs. Matthews are supervising this continuing project.

Mrs. Matthews has signed a contract with the Doubleday Book Company of New York to write an introductory art book. She expects to complete it in the next twelve months.

Mr. Galloway is writing the sections on Oceanic, African, and American Indian primitive art, as well as the entries on Picasso's and Matisse's sculpture, for McGraw-Hill's forthcoming encyclopedia of the arts.

RECREATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES: Hollie Lepley announces that bowling is available to the faculty and staff at Auburn Lanes, Auburn Heights, corner of Squirrel and Auburn for 35¢ a line or 3 lines for a dollar with bowling shoes furnished. Alley reservations can be made from 12:30 to 2 p.m. any weekday. Interested persons should call Lepley.

Faculty and staff members are invited to participate in the Physical Education, Recreation and Intramural Sports program. Instruction in a variety of activities - archery, casting, fencing, field hockey, golf, marksmanship, modern dance, square dance and weight-training is offered during the activity period - 12:45 p.m. to 2 p.m. - and on a schedule basis during the late afternoon. Call the Physical Education Staff office for further details...Ext. 2123 or 2124.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

CONTINUING EDUCATION: A grant has been received from the Center for the Study of Liberal Education for Adults to evaluate various methods for involving community leaders and community clubs in liberal arts studies. The grant runs to September, 1961. Dr. Rhode has been appointed Director of this project.

NOTES FROM ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP MEETING SEPTEMBER 13

MSUO SUBDIVISION: Mr. Varner asked Mr. Swanson to prepare an explanation of the decision to place a \$25,000 limitation on homes built in the MSUO subdivision. Mr. Swanson is also preparing an information brochure on policies and regulations for building in the subdivision.

PURCHASING: Mr. Swanson announced that the purchasing functions for MSUO will be transferred from MSU to his office by January 1. Mr. Swanson will also prepare a leaflet on purchasing procedures to assist those not familiar with these details.

EVENING CREDIT COURSES: Mr. Stoutenburg presented the need for expanding the evening credit offering to meet growing requests of last year's students. It was agreed that an Arts course will be added to the present schedule. Messrs. Stoutenburg and Hoopes were asked to weigh any further additions.

COUNSELING: Mr. Varner again reviewed the Academic Counseling system and explained the urgency for setting up a more effective program, including mid-term reports on students' progress.

TESTING: Mr. Alexander announced that the American College Testing Service has chosen MSUO as one of its test centers for this school year.

CONTINUING EDUCATION: Mr. Eklund announced that spouses of members of the Assembly will be permitted to enroll in the MSUO Continuing Education classes without charge if space is available.
